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Bremerton, Washington

Our website address is: www.telebyte.com/masons/sojourn/index.htm

October 2010 Newsletter


 Chapter Officers 2010-2011

	 President
	 Mr. Alexander Jordan
	
	jordan3614@hotmail.com

	 1st Vice President
	 Mr. Peter Dawson
	360-779-8219
	

	 2nd Vice President
	 Mr. Robert Lamb
	360-769-9108
	None

	 Secretary/Treasurer
	 Mr. Charles Yankosky
	360-813-2786
	cyankosky@yahoo.com

	 Marshal
	 Mr. Lance Otis
	360-874-0835
	lotis666@gmail.com

	 Chaplain
	 Mr. Richard Dexter
	360-692-6876
	rdexter@tscnet.com

	 Color Bearer
	 
	
	 


Hero Camp Officers 2008-2009

	 Commander
	 MMCM Henry Carman
	 360-698-4776
	hankcarman@wavecable,com

	 Chief of Staff
	 Col William Biscomb
	 206-842-6417
	milfordbiscomb@comcast.net

	 Adjutant
	  WTCS John Gray
	 360-895-3188
	wtcs_sw@wavecable.com


Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 8 October. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend. 

The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

Highlights of the Last Meeting

               Vice President Peter Dawson opened the meeting at 19:00.  Lance Otis was Chaplain.  The Secretary read the minutes of the May meeting and reported that we had $1,808 in checking.  

                Our Regional Rep,, Wendell Dutt, announced that the 91ST Annual Convention would be held next summer in Richmond, VA.  He also brought back a convention ad book from the 90TH Convention in Bloomington, MN.  It was decided to make to make the resolutions that came before the conference standing resolutions so they don’t have to be voted on at each session.  The motion to make all non-commissioned officers eligible for membership was voted down 96-55 against.  So the only way to get the lower ranks in is by voting them in as an honorary member.

               Wendell reminded us that reservations for the Pacific Beach Retreat, to be held Sep. 24, 25 & 26, close on Sep. 13.  You have to make reservations with Pacific Beach for a room.  Prices have gone up, so they’ve cut down on the number of meetings held at the retreat.

               It was reported that Harold Richardson is home taking care of his wife, who broke her leg.  Jim Parker extended an invitation to us to come down to the Fort Lewis Chapter ,meeting on Sep. 28.  Dinner is at 6:30.  The meeting is at 7:30 and we should be out by 9.

               Wendell hadn’t heard whether John Gray was going to continue putting out the newsletter.  John previously said that he was only going to do it for a year and then leave it up to us.  It was easy to  edit and make changes.  In case John doesn’t want to do it, Lance said he would look into doing it.  

               Lance Otis and Dick Dexter did a digitized version of the “Old Glory” presentation that can go on the internet.  This is a video of Dick doing the flag ceremony dressed in colonial style uniform.  The “Old Glory” speech just takes 5 minutes. It first has to go through the National Secretary and Programs Section in order to be put on the National’s website.  It also had a statement on it asking  if anyone in the NW area wanted us to perform it for your group live.  Doing it locally is no problem.  Is there a copyright on the “Old Glory” words?  Wendell advised mailing a copy to the National Secretary and he’ll process out request to put it on the National website.  It could be sent out as a Chapter request and probably be put in the ”Sojourner Members Only” section of the website.

               Secretary Charles reported on a current events new story.  The 118 year old Spanish American War cruiser U.S.S. Olympia (CA 3) was in danger of being scrapped.  After decades without dry docking it was in danger of sinking at its pier and the foundation managing the monument, Independence Seaport Museum (ISM), in Philadelphia, didn’t have the money to fix it.  Public tours will cease on Nov. 22, 2010.  

               President Alex Jordan arrived near the end of the meeting.  He works in Tacoma and had been held up by a traffic accident on I-5 on his way from work to the meeting.  He wanted to congratulate Vice Pres. Peter Dawson for the great job he did for stepping in and running the meeting.  We had expected to hold an initiation tonight, but the candidate couldn’t come.

               President Alex took issue with our By-Laws.  He thought they should be changed.  The By-Laws say we hold our regular meetings on the second Friday of the month except July and August.  We normally have a joint installation of officers on the first Saturday of June.  We should be having a June meeting.  But the second Friday of June is also the installation of the Grand Master and other Grand Lodge officers.  This June President Alex  met about half the members of the Sinclair Inlet Chapter down at Grand Lodge at Grand Mound. We can’t be in two places at the same time.  The meeting was closed at 19:45.
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